KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

December 9, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held November 11, 2015 were approved as presented. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Typos on the Standards Documents need correcting before publishing.
· #11624 requested approval to paint the front door dark red.  On motion made, seconded and passed, the request was approved.
· #11616 requested approval to replace the fence between his unit and the adjoining.  On motion duly made, seconded and passed, the request was approved.
Landscape Committee   

· Shultz has winterized the sprinklers and removed the backflow prevention devices except for the one for which they poured a slab and installed a cage.
· The three quotes for tree removal/pruning from Environmental Tree Care were approved last month.  They are finalizing the prices for street block-offs.    They asked how we wanted to pay.   The consensus was half on start-up, half when finished.
Document Task Force  
· Howard Tucker was not present and had no report.
· The Resident Handbook has not been finalized.  The new logo needs to be added to the cover when ready.
   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is January 20, 2016.  It was suggested that an article about maintaining ice-free sidewalks should be included.  
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for November 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $107,425, Reserves - $98,656.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $98,673.
· Delinquencies were down to $40,023.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Total expenses (11 months) were $48,682 under budget.
· The final 2014 audit was received and circulated to Board members.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· A letter was sent to 11811 about needing both garage doors to be replaced if one is damaged so they look alike.  The owner had one replaced when a neighbor ran into it.

· #11607 was advised he could replace the  bush by the front door if he wished, at his expense and with an approved type.  
· Keen Renovations has finished most of the gutter-cleaning except for north-facing slopes which were too iced to stand on.

· Rose Paving was notified we would be postponing the reminder of last year’s work until 2016 to save the additional mobilization charge.

· Schultz completed the sprinkler winterization and installed a cage over the one vacuum breaker.  They are still working on the final Fall cleanup.

· Huston Enterprises is still planning to fix the two light posts but one is in the center of bushes and may require their removal.
· Two companies were contacted to provide quotes for new or repaired gutters.
Unfinished Business
· Rick White will send the 2016 Reserve budget to Phil.
· The Board discussed removing the tennis courts.  Phil will get information on the cost.
· On motion by Lisa Castro, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed, the Board authorized sending a fine letter to the owner of 11881 for not removing the sail pole.
· Phil was asked to get a quote on replacing the 8”x 8” RR ties on the east side of the playground.

· A branch overhanging the end of the playground slide should be trimmed.

· The Xcel pole light by 11901 is out.  Phil will contact Xcel.

· Phil was asked to find out if there is a chip-seal schedule for Elk Head Range Road when he calls to check on the concrete repair by the mailbox.

· Dropped branches on the south side need to be picked up.  Phil will call Schultz. 
· The Board discussed gutter repair and replacement and asked for estimates on moving downspouts out of the courtyards.  
· The Board decided to not paint the KC graphic on the ID sign.

New Business  

· Citing business pressures, Adam Wood resigned from the President’s position on the Board.  On motion by Ken, seconded by Lisa and duly passed, Rick White was appointed president and Adam will assume the duties of Vice President.
· The Board approved sending a fine letter to the owner of #11671 for continual parking of construction vehicles in the Fire Lane.
Open Forum  

· Anna reported a broken piece of split rail fence along the north side.
· Rick from 11807 suggested a handyman committee to help on small projects.  Ken volunteered to work with him.

· Anna volunteered to send Phil a list of improper installations behind the wrought iron fencing.

Executive Session   The Board entered Executive Session to consider insurance matters.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, January 13, 2016 at 7:50pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

